Namibia
To the Hands of the Cause residing in the Holy Land 

(Copy to the Hands visiting the Kampala Conference)

Dear Friends,

When in January 1957 my wife and myself had the great privilege to make a pilgrimage to Haifa, our beloved Guardian told us several times verbally: “There are no German pioneers yet in Africa. The German youth shall go to Africa.”  On the last evening of our stay he repeated this sentence and added: “You must lead them to Africa”.  Some weeks later he again confirmed this instruction to the revered Hand of the Cause, Dr. Grossmann, who was then in Haifa.

You will certainly understand that it is our greatest desire to fulfill this request of the beloved Guardian.  Up to the present time we still had to overcome some difficulties, however we hope that in the course of this summer we will be able to create such a basis with a view to our business that we can launch our project.  If necessary I shall go first alone to Africa and then when I have found a source of income, my wife and six children could follow.  Therefore I am trying to organize my business in such a way that it will provide a living for my family for the period of time they will have to wait in Germany.

I want to be quite frank and therefore I must tell you that most probably I will not have the funds to pay for my passage to Africa.  Perhaps it would be possible to find a job where the transportation cost would be advanced and I could pay it back in monthly installments.  I would much appreciate if you could let me have some advice as to how this plan might be implemented.

As to my capacities I should like to point out that I am not a technician, specialist or expert but a more or less talented merchant whose gifts lie in the field of organization, energy of action and ability to easily adapt to any given circumstances.  I would not mind to any “minor” work in the beginning, even though this work does not exist in the Baha’i interpretation.  I think of a job in a factory or in a farm to start with and the future development would be in His hands.

Dear friends, I would appreciate if you could let me know your opinion whether these ideas are sensible or whether I will have to go about differently.  Which area would you suggest we should take into consideration?  What do you think of the former German
 territory in South West Africa, or are there already enough pioneers?  I mention this part of Africa as there – as far as we know – people speak German and this would facilitate our start and the education of our children.  My wife and myself know English fairly well, however it would have to be improved for any office work or teaching activities.  In addition I know some French.

On account of the Intercontinental Conference in Frankfurt the anticipated date for our departure would be September 1958; however should a very favorable offer turn up before that date I certainly would be willing to come earlier.  We are writing already today as we hope that there will be a possibility to discuss our pioneering in Africa at the Kampala-Conference without causing you too much work in writing letters.  We are also looking forward that we might have the privilege to meet some of the friends from Africa in July in Frankfurt in order to personally consult with them.

In closing we should like to repeat that we are deeply grateful for anything you may be able to do for us and with our heartfelt good wishes for the success of the Kampala-Conference and loving greetings to all the friends assembled there,

In His service, 

Martin and Gerda Aiff

